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Appeal from an amended order of the Family Court, Steuben County
(Gerard Alonzo, J.H.O.), entered September 14, 2016 in a proceeding
pursuant to, inter alia, Family Court Act article 6.  The amended
order, among other things, awarded petitioner sole custody of the
subject children.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the amended order so appealed from is
unanimously reversed on the law without costs, and the matter is
remitted to Family Court, Steuben County, for further proceedings in
accordance with the following memorandum:  In this proceeding pursuant
to, inter alia, Family Court Act article 6, respondent mother appeals
from an amended order that, among other things, awarded petitioner
father sole custody of the parties’ two children.  Family Court
entered the amended order after holding a joint trial on the mother’s
Family Court Act article 6 petition for modification of custody and
visitation and the father’s amended article 8 petition alleging family
offenses against the mother.  Before the trial commenced, the mother’s
attorney made a motion for an adjournment based on the mother’s
absence, and the court denied the motion.  On the mother’s prior
appeal from the order of protection entered on the father’s amended
article 8 petition, we concluded that the court abused its discretion
in denying the mother’s motion for an adjournment inasmuch as she had
shown good cause for her absence (Matter of Drake v Riley, 149 AD3d
1468, 1469 [4th Dept 2017]; see § 836 [a]).  Inasmuch as the instant
appeal arises out of the same joint trial and motion for an
adjournment, we reverse the amended order on appeal for reasons stated
in our prior decision (see Drake, 149 AD3d at 1469).  

In light of our determination, we do not reach the mother’s 
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remaining contentions.  
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